
Postgraduate symposium on household energy consumption, technology and 
efficiency, 6th June 2012, Birmingham 

 

Organised by ADMIER Project Team (http://espru.wordpress.com/admier/), University of 
Birmingham and funded by EPSRC and the Midlands Energy Graduate School, the 
Postgraduate symposium took place in the beautiful Winterbourne House at the 
University of Birmingham Edgbaston Campus. 

The aim of the symposium was to build research capacity and provide a platform for 
interdisciplinary knowledge exchange, by bringing together postgraduate researchers 
with scholarly interests in energy demand and consumption, as well as interventions and 
technologies in the home. 

The symposium gathered almost 40 PhD researchers from the Universities across the UK, 
including Durham, Cardiff, Sheffield, City University London, University college London, 
University of East Anglia, as well as students from Nottingham, Birmingham and 
Loughborough. The programme included 15 presentations, two of them delivered by 
MEGS students from Loughborough University: Lauren Probert and Luis Oliveira. 

Presentations were divided into 4 sessions: Energy governance, Smart energy 
technologies behaviour, Energy consumption practices and Built design and fabric. The 
full programme of the symposium can be seen here: 
http://espru.wordpress.com/2012/05/25/postgraduate-symposium-on-household-
energy-consumption-technology-and-efficiency-programme-available/ 

The paper summaries and presentation slides from the symposium are available online 
as well: http://espru.wordpress.com/2012/06/05/short-papers-for-the-phd-symposium-
on-postgraduate-symposium-on-household-energy-consumption-technology-and-
efficiency-now-available/ 

All topics discussed various issues connected with the household energy consumption: 
from fuel poverty and the governance of everyday domestic practices, to home energy 
monitors and energy saving lightning technology. The symposium covered both social 
and technological aspects of household energy consumption and pointed out the biggest 
obstacles in reducing household energy use, such as cooking habits or lack of knowledge 
about energy saving practices. The participants discussed the theories and approaches 
applicable in the energy research studies such as the social practice theory and theory of 
planned behaviour. 

The received feedback form the participants included comments such as: 

LO: ‘Thank you for the brilliant symposium yesterday’ 

DG: ‘I had a really good day and feel like I came away with lots from it.’ 

LA: ‘Just to say thank you for two [including the follow up seminar] very enjoyable and 
stimulating days.’  

CF: ‘I very much enjoyed it; in particular the spread of disciplines, and the discussions 
and critiques that were enabled as a consequence of it.’ 



LP: ‘The presentations were all very useful, and it was great to have the opportunity to 
speak with other PhD students, across so many disciplines - I'm looking forward to 
seeing what further collaborations develop.’ 

The organisers were impressed by the quality of the presented papers and the following 
discussions. The symposium demonstrated the need for exploring further venues for 
sharing knowledge and experiences. It was decided that the Energy, Society and Place 
Research Unit (espru) website (http://espru.wordpress.com/) can provide a basis for 
further exchange of information/ideas/events/projects, especially via the nascent Energy 
Vulnerability Network. Also, the RGS Energy Geography mailing list was mentioned as 
another way of sharing and receiving energy related news. 

 

 

 


